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Administrative

· The March 23, 2009 OSC Meeting Minutes and Highlights were approved with minor corrections.
· ITP Contract – Rich Wodyka reviewed options for PWG support since Wayne Camp does not have the expertise being sought. One option would be for Mr. Wodyka to provide the support and another option would be to procure an independent contractor.  The OSC asked Mr. Wodyka to revise the proposal to include him being the sole support for both OSC and PWG and adding administrative responsibilities for OSC.
· Sam Waters will serve as the OSC Vice-Chair and Mark Byrd will serve as the Treasurer for the next two years.
· The July Recognition Event will be held at the National Whitewater Center in Charlotte on July 22nd .  The rafting even will last about two hours, the cost will be $49 per person which includes access to the park for day, there’s a $5 parking fee, and there is a café on site for lunch.  Hotel and dinner on July 21st will be charged individually and the event will be invoiced by the host company to the NCTPC.  Information on hotels and restaurants in Charlotte will be sent to OSC and PWG members.
OSC Items

· April TAG meeting – Mr. Wodyka reviewed the TAG attendance registration, the planned agenda and the presentation.  
· Eastern Interconnection Planning Collaborative – during the TAG meeting presentation review Bob Pierce reviewed the proactive proposal developed in Atlanta in response to new energy policies promoting interconnection scale transmission analysis.  Mr. Pierce discussed the proposed structure (which includes an Executive Steering Group, a Study Steering Group, and a Study Working Group) and representation (which includes major transmission entities with Planning Authority responsibility, utilities, cooperatives, municipal systems, public power authorities, states, Canadian entities, DOE, FERC and other stakeholders).
· Load Forecast – Janice Hagar reported that Duke’s spring forecast showed a more significant change in the short term than the fall forecast did.  The new forecast will be a “carbon future” forecast, which is more sensitive to pricing elasticity.  Resource planning will be using the spring forecast.  Sam Waters reported that Progress is seeing one or two years’ delay of in the load forecast.  Progress is not using a carbon constrained forecast; the changes are driven by economics.  Residential load is still increasing so load composition may be changing.  Planning will be using fall forecasts.  Both Duke and Progress are concerned about overestimating the load decrease.
PWG Items
· 2009 Study Progress – Mr. Wodyka reported that the models are being developed and the study is on schedule.
Future Meeting Schedule
	Date
	Day
	Time
	Location

	May 19, 2009
	Tuesday
	10 am – 2 pm
	Raleigh - ElectriCities

	June 18, 2009
	Thursday
	10 am – 2 pm
	Raleigh – NCEMC

	July 21, 2009
	Tuesday
	1 pm – 4 pm
	Charlotte – Duke

	August 19, 2009 *
	Wednesday
	10 am – 2 pm
	Raleigh – ElectriCities

	September 22, 2009
	Tuesday
	10 am – 2 pm
	Raleigh – NCEMC

	October 22, 2009
	Thursday
	10 am – 2 pm
	Charlotte – Duke

	November 18, 2009
	Wednesday
	10 am – 2 pm
	Raleigh – ElectriCities

	December 17, 2009
	Thursday
	10 am – 2 pm
	Raleigh – NCEMC


* Tentative TAG meeting date
